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Exhibit 1 
(Declaration of Dana D. Biehl) 



 
 
 

DANA D. BIEHL 
Criminal Division 

Counterterrorism Section 
United States Department of Justice 

dana.biehl@usdoj.gov 
202-514-1079 

 
 

 
EXPERIENCE 
 
United States Department of Justice 
 
 Presently   Counterterrorism Section (formerly 

the Terrorism and Violent Crime 
Section), Criminal Division, as 
Litigation  Counsel - My duties 
include the investigation and trial 
prosecution of cases, special 
projects for the Section Chief and 
Regional Anti-Terrorism Task Force 
Coordinator. 

 
 1999 - 2000  Detailed to the Crown Office of 

Scotland as a member of the 
Lockerbie prosecution team in the 
Netherlands. 

 
 1991 - 1997  Terrorism and Violent Crime Section 

as 
     Deputy Chief for International 
Terrorism 

My duties included the supervision 
and coordination of international 
terrorism investigations and 
prosecutions.  I also carried a 
case load including the 
investigation and indictment of the 
bombing of Pan Am 103 over 
Lockerbie,  the murder of a U.S. 
Army corporal in Panama, the 
bombing of the Marine barracks at 
the U.S. Embassy in La Paz, 
Bolivia, and the bombing of OPM 
SANG in Riyadh, Saudi Arabia.  I 
investigated these cases on the 
ground in country.  I worked with 
the State Department Counter-
terrorism Office on inter- national 
coordination of counter- terrorism 
issues. This took me to six 



continents and about fifty 
countries.  

 
  
 1990    Special Counsel and Chief of Staff 

to the Assistant Attorney General, 
Criminal Division 

 
 
 
 
 
 1988 - 1989  General Litigation and Legal Advice 

Section, Criminal Division, as 
Trial Attorney - My duties included 
the investigation of a major 
environmental case in Louisiana and 
the investigation and indictment of 
the murder of four U.S. Embassy 
Marine guards in San Salvador, El 
Salvador. 

 
 1986 - 1987  United States Attorney’s office, 

District of Idaho, as Assistant 
United States Attorney and Chief of 
the Organized Crime Drug 
Enforcement Task Force - This was a 
joint task force with the FBI, DEA, 
IRS, the Idaho State Police and 
several police forces.  

 
 1983 - 1985  General Litigation and Legal Advice 

Section, Criminal Division, as 
Trial Attorney - I spent this 
entire tour investigating and 
prosecuting police corruption cases 
in Puerto Rico. 

      
1982    Narcotics and Dangerous Drug 

Section, Criminal Division, as 
Deputy Chief -  
At that time the Section had 30 
lawyers and one deputy.  I 
supervised litigation and did 
administration and interagency 
coordination. 

 
 1980 - 1981  Narcotic and Dangerous Drug Section 

as Litigation Supervisor  
 
 1978 - 1979  Narcotic and Dangerous Drug Section 

as lead prosecutor for Operation 
Banco, Miami, Florida - I was in 
charge of a three prosecutor office 



with one DEA enforcement group and 
one FBI enforcement group. 

 
 1974 - 1977  Narcotic and Dangerous Drug Section 

as    Trial Attorney - I spent most 
of these years on the road and I 
tried cases in ten districts during 
this period.  I came to the 
Division in the Honors Graduate 
Program 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MILITARY SERVICE   
 
United States Army  Highest Rank: 1st Lieutenant 
 

Schools Attended: Officer Candidate 
School    

 
Positions: Artillery Forward 
Observer, stints as an Infantry 
Platoon Leader, Viet Nam and 
Cambodia: Battery Executive 
Officer, Ft. Lewis, Washington   

 
Awards: Four Bronze Stars for 
Valor, Purple Heart, two Air 
Medals, Army Commendation Medal, 
several lesser awards 

 
 
LEGAL EDUCATION Arizona State University College of Law 
     Juris Doctor 1974 
     Top 15 percent 




